
Olivehurst Public Utility District 

Agenda Item Staff Report 

Meeting Date: 07/15/2021  

Item description/summary: 

Consider awarding contract to low bidder for the Meter Installation Project 
Last month, the board authorized staff to procure bids for the meter installation project. On July 7th, 
we received six bids. The lowest bid received was in the amount of $838,000. Recall that the 
budgeted amount for this project was almost one third of that. I would therefore recommend that we 
reject all bids and allow staff to work with YWA and DWR on next steps to complete the project within 
budget.  

 

Fiscal Analysis: 

The lowest bid is much higher than the awarded grant amount. The water budget cannot afford to 
make up the difference.  

 

Employee Feedback 

 

 

Sample Motion: 

Reject all bids.  

Prepared by: 

Christopher Oliver, Public Works Engineer 
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